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Although a formal committee of Brighton & Hove City Council, the Health & 
Wellbeing Board has a remit which includes matters relating to the Clinical 
Commissioning Group (CCG), the Local Safeguarding Board for Children and Adults 
and Healthwatch.  
 

Title:   
 

Brighton General Hospital –  Community Health 
Hub Outline Business Case 
 

Date of Meeting:  
 

13 November 2018 

Report of:  Mike Jennings 
Director of Finance and Estates 
Sussex Community NHS Foundation Trust 
 

Contact:   
 
 

Barbara Deacon 
 
Tel: 01273 296805 
 

Email:  Barbara.Deacon@brighton-hove.gov.uk 
 
 

Wards Affected:  
 

ALL 

FOR GENERAL RELEASE 
 

Executive Summary 
 
The Brighton General Hospital site will be redeveloped. The sit owner, Sussex 

Community NHS Foundation Trust  has been undertaking a wide ranging public 

engagement exercise to explain and gather views on the proposals with a view to 

get to preferred option..  

The attached slide presentation is coming to the Heath & Wellbeing Board for 
information. 
 
The slide pack contains significant information but the focus of this presentation will 
be on the health and wellbeing services, changes and proposals.  
 
The Board is not the decision making body for this redevelopment.  

185

mailto:Barbara.Deacon@brighton-hove.gov.uk


   
 

 

Glossary of Terms 
Include any acronyms or technical phrases used in the report.  
Appendices should have their own glossaries if necessary. 

 

 
 

 

1. Decisions, recommendations and any options 
  
 
1.1 That the Board: 

 Notes the presentation by Sussex Community NHS Foundation Trust.  
 
 

 

2. Relevant information 
 

2.1 For several years the redevelopment of the Brighton General Hosptial site has 
been on the agenda. The current site became a general hospital in 1948 and 
the last in patient bed closed in 2009.  It is no longer fit for modern health care 
purposes and patient experience from feedback suggest services are 
fragmented, and disabled access poor. 

 
 

2.2 This presentation has been part of a much wider stakeholder engagement 
activity and the’ presentation at the Health & Wellbeing Board  will focus  on 
the health and wellbeing aspects of the proposed changes. 

 
2.3 The Health & Wellbeing Board are not part of the decision making for any 

proposals and changes presented at the Board. 
 

 

3. Important considerations and implications 

 
3.1 Legal implications  

There are no legal implications for the HWB  arising from the report at this 
stage. The report is a request for the Board to note progress. Any proposed 
changes to service delivery which are determined to be substantial variations 
in service would require scrutiny by the Council’s Health Overview and 
Scrutiny Committee. 

 
 
Lawyer consulted: Elizabeth Culbert Date: 29.10.2018 
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 Finance: 
3.2 There are no direct financial implications arising from this report. If there were 

any future service changes / reorganisations as a result of this long term 
development these would go through the normal budget setting processes. 

 
 

Finance Officer consulted: Sophie Warburton Date:  01.11.2018 
 
 
 
. 
Equalities 

 
3.3 
The site owner, Sussex Community NHS Foundation Trust, would be responsible for 
assessing any equality implications before and throughout the redevelopment 
process. 
 

Anna Spragg      Date 30.10.2018 
 

 
Supporting documents and information 
 

 Appendix1: Presentation Pack 
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